

The Corporation of the Township of Coleman Resolution

The Council of the Corporation of the Township of Coleman approved the following resolution at the regular meeting held on February 1, 2021.

Resolution No. 21-02-08

Moved By: Councillor Lois Perry

Seconded By: Councillor Mitch Lafreniere

Be it resolved that the Council of the Township of Coleman request that the Province of Ontario allow for small businesses to immediately reopen with the required health guidelines and protocols in place;

And further that this resolution be sent to the Premier of Ontario, the Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing, MPP John Vanthof, the Temiskaming Municipal Association, the Temiskaming Mayors Action Group, and circulated to all municipalities in Ontario.

Carried.

I, <u>Patrick Cormier</u>, do hereby certify this to be a true copy of the original document, which has not been altered in any way.

Patrick Cormier

Chief Administrative Officer/Clerk-Treasurer